Saddle Rock Ranches HOA
Tuesday, March 10, 2015

Call to Order/Attendance:
Lonny Phelps called the meeting to order.  Secretary Wayne King and Treasurer Deanne Bihler were also in attendance as well as approximately 12 other residents.  Copies of minutes from 1/13/15 had been distributed to the officers ahead of time and no changes were noted.  Copies of all minutes are available on the SRRHoA website.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Bihler gave treasurers report, indicating the balance was approximately $8,900 after paying State Farm Insurance and website fees. Discussion ensued regarding the upcoming dues mailing and it was decided to keep the fees at $100.  65 of 81 homes paid in 2014, and again it was noted that while the dues are voluntary, the covenants are recorded and are binding.
ACC Update: 
Edgar Busch and Steve Stec reported out that only current activity was a new stone coated steel roof being installed.  President Phelps asked if painting a house same color required submission.  The ACC indicated it should be submitted in order to maintain consistency in the process and enable them to be able to respond quickly to questions that might arise when work begins. It was then suggested that the ACC send a reminder flyer as spring approaches, similar to past years, regarding the types of items that must be submitted for review and a reminder for folks to maintain their properties.  It was later discussed that such letter could be combined with the flyer announcing the spring clean-up details and date.
Neighborhood Watch Update:  
Phelps indicated he would look into getting new posts installed farther into the interior of the neighborhood, and then once that price was determined, contact would be made with the Sheriff’s office to ensure they are ok with moving the signs.  They are currently on the back of existing signs and are not as prominent as some would prefer.
By-Law Committee Update:
 King indicated no progress has been made to date as it has not been a priority.  A discussion ensued that the neighborhood has operated without them for years, and has other governing documents such as the Articles of Incorporation.  Additionally many matters normally covered by the an HOA are actually covered by the EAMD, further limiting the need for additional governance documents.  However, Bihler pointed out that while, it does come up in discussions with potential insurance providers and others as they are used to seeing By-Laws.   King indicated that was an important point and would endeavor to reignite the efforts. 
CenCON update: 
King highlighted relevant topic continues to be progress on Arapahoe Road widening and reminded residents that the very detailed minutes from CenCon are available on its website.  Jennifer Sales also reminded that a link to such website exists on the neighborhood website www.srrhoa.org.
Old Business:
· Sidewalk request and Street maintenance
King gave an update on these two matters.  Both have been repeatedly logged with the City of Centennial.  The request to have cracks in our roadways addressed has been placed on the summer crack seal program, which should also include filling or repairing the larger holes/seams as well.  However, this was supposed to happen in 2014 as well and did not. The request for the sidewalk on the East side of Liverpool from East Euclid Drive to Arapahoe road (to aid students walking to and from Grandview High School) has been placed on the City’s Capital Improvement Plan (CIP).  However, prioritization and level of funding of such plan is still in question.   There is some possibility the sidewalk could qualify for federal grant and the City is likely to pursue this avenue as well.  Discussion ensued and King agreed to write a letter on behalf of the HoA to representatives Lucas and Gotto, requesting that they consider increasing both the priority and funding of the CIP program such that the project could be approved.  King will also request said representatives attend the neighborhood clean up to answer questions and update residents on this and other city matters.  
It was also noted that several large vehicles have damaged the shoulder of our roads and City snowplows were suspected in at least one instance.  Repair request will be logged by King.
Discussion on the previous request to consider putting our own path in from the park, diagonally toward the intersection of Arapahoe and Liverpool was discussed and decided that due to the likely challenges of crossing the low flood plan and the possibility of the sidewalk progress above, that this should be tabled for now.
New Business:
· Spring cleanup:
The clean-up date was set as Saturday, May 16th at 10 AM with a backup date of May 30th if weather did not cooperate.  Dale Carlson agreed to create the flyer and Beth Giles volunteered to distribute.  Kelly Akulshin was again nominated to organize the food for the BBQ that follows at approximately noon.  Discussion ensued about asking any youth who need community service hours to help with organizing the event, including calling residents to encourage attendance.
· Directory update:
Bihler indicated updates will be requested soon with the dues notices and the directory should be available for distribution around June.  King indicated new resident, Chris Noonan, had converted the included map with resident names to an electronic file based on satellite imagery.  This improvement will make the map clearer and easier to update.  Thanks Chris!
· New residents:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Larry and Mel Daniel introduced themselves as new neighbors leasing Mark Camacho’s house at 6475 South Netherland Way.  Their daughter, Meredith, is a senior at Grandview.  They were welcomed to the neighborhood.

Next HOA Meeting, Tuesday, May 12th, 7pm, Grandview High School, Room L200
Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully submitted,

Wayne King
Secretary, Saddle Rock Ranches Homeowners Association


